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IOWA DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER 

 
 
IN THE MATTER OF: 
 
RAUL FLORES-CASTILLO and 
VIRGINIA FLORES 
 
Facility #60106 
Monroe County, Iowa 

 
 

AMENDMENT TO 
ADMINISTRATIVE CONSENT 

ORDER 
NO. 2024-AFO-07-S1 

 
TO: Raul Flores-Castillo and Virginia Flores 
 2461 655th Avenue 
 Albia, Iowa 52531 
 
Administrative Consent Order No. 2024-AFO-07 was issued to Raul Flores-
Castillo and Virginia Flores on January 29, 2024. Due to funding issues, the 
earthen lagoon and below building pits located at 2416 655th Avenue, Albia, Iowa 
will not be properly closed by December 31, 2024.  Therefore, the administrative 
consent order is amended as follows:  
 
 1. Section V ORDER is replaced with the following: 
   

1. Remove and land apply all liquid manure and manure solids from the 
earthen lagoon and below building pits and properly close the animal 
feeding operation by December 31, 2025; 
 

2. Submit a status update on the removal of the manure to DNR Field 
Office 5 on April 15, 2024; July 15, 2024, October 15, 2024, April 14, 
2025, July 15, 2025, October 15, 2025 or until the manure has been 
removed and properly land applied; and 
 

3. If the removal of all liquid manure and manure solids is not completed 
by December 31, 2025, Raul Flores-Castillo and Virginia Flores shall 
pay a stipulated penalty in the amount of $1,000.00 per month for 
each month the requirements in Paragraph 1 are not completed up to 
$5,000.00. 
 

2. In all other respects, Administrative Consent Order No. 2024-AFO 
remains in full force and effect. 
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Any questions regarding this order should be directed to: 
 

Kelli Book 
Iowa Department of Natural Resources 

 6200 Park Avenue, Suite 200 
 Des Moines, Iowa 50321 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
__________________________         
KAYLA LYON, DIRECTOR   
Iowa Department of Natural Resources 
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